Letter from the Editors



Dear SSRMP members and Bulletin's readers.

The editorial team, ultimately supported by the SSRMP board members, has – sadly – decided not to issue the August Bulletin.



Needless to say, the main reason for that is the lack of content for the "Issues of Interest" section as many conferences have been postponed or cancelled.

We are very sorry, as some people had already offered to write their contributions for the PhD platform, Personalia and SpotLightOn sections. We sincerely apologize for delaying the publication of their articles, but we hope that by postponing these contents to a much "happier" issue, they will get the attention they definitively deserve.

We would like to reassure you that the December Bulletin will definitively be issued, as even in lack of articles for the "Issues of Interest", there are many other periodic contents that will populate it and guarantee a "thick" journal worth to have printed in paper and stored in your office or home library.

Finally, we take the opportunity to promote spontaneous submission of articles for the "Issues if Interest" section of December. Some congresses have shyly been setup for the upcoming months, even though mainly in virtual mode. We would love to read your experience and impressions and share them with the rest of the community.

Please, don't hesitate to step forward!

Many wishes for a great and healthy Summer.

Francesca Belosi, on behalf of the Editorial Team

